WORK SESSION
OF MAYOR AND COUNCIL
CITY OF SNELLVILLE, GEORGIA
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 2022

Present: Mayor Barbara Bender, Mayor Pro Tem Dave Emanuel, Council Members Solange
Destang, Cristy Lenski, Gretchen Schulz and Tod Warner. Also present City Manager Butch
Sanders, Assistant City Manager Matthew Pepper, City Attorney Chuck Ross with Powell and
Edwards Attorneys at Law, Assistant Chief Dave Matson, Planning and Development Director
Jason Thompson, Public Works Director Craig Barton, Parks and Recreation Director Lisa Platt,
Public Information Officer Brian Arrington and City Clerk Melisa Arnold.

CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Bender called the meeting to order at 6:31 p.m.

REVIEW REGULAR BUSINESS MEETINGS AND PUBLIC HEARING AGENDA
ITEMS

Mayor and Council reviewed the agenda and during the discussion about the public hearing items
options for addressing failed retention ponds were discussed.

REVIEW CORRESPONDENCE
None

CITY ATTORNEY’S REPORT
Attorney Ross advised they are in the process of collecting information to create the application
needed for the licensing of package stores.

[IP-1]

Mayor Bender announced that item “c” update of ongoing projects would be moved to the top of
the agenda.

DISCUSSION ITEMS
Update of Ongoing Projects [Bender]

City Manager Sanders gave an update on the Towne Center projects.

Review of North Road and Wisteria Drive Plans by Larry Kaiser with CIS, Inc [Bender]
Mr. Kaiser gave an update on the Pinehurst Road and Skyland Drive sidewalk projects as well as
the intersection improvement of North Road at Wisteria Drive.

City Manager Sanders continued his project update.
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Discussion About Recycling Committee Recommendation [Bender]

Mayor and Council discussed and the consensus was to move forward with the recommendation
to let citizens opt in. They would pay an annual fee of $144 ($12 per month). The annual fee
consists of a $10 service charge and a $2 franchise fee and then they would receive a 65-gallon
recycling bin. The city will place a sticker on each bin to inform residents on what is recyclable
curbside. Residents that decline to pay for curbside recycling service will still have free use of the
Recycling Center. The city will continue to market the Recycling Center through social media and
the city’s website.

Update of Ongoing Projects [Bender]

Moved to first item.

EXECUTIVE SESSION
None

ADJOURNMENT
Mayor Pro Tem Emanuel made a motion to adjourn, 2" by Council Member Schulz; voted 6 in
favor and 0 opposed, motion approved. The meeting adjourned at 7:27 p.m.
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